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SPONSOR:  Representative Taylor

BILL SHORT TITLE: Imposing a fee to support the Mandatory Financial Responsibility Act and fund a multi-language driver's license testing program.

CONFLICTS, DUPLICATES, COMPANIONS:  SB-348

DESCRIPTION: This measure amends the Motor Vehicle Code to impose an annual $2 fee on all vehicles registered in New Mexico whose great is less than 26,000 pounds. Of each $2 fee, $1.20 is to be earmarked for enforcing the Mandatory Financial Responsibility Act, while $.80 is earmarked for maintaining a multi-language driver's license testing program.

EFFECTIVE DATE: July 1, 2001. 

FISCAL IMPACT: (Thousands of dollars):  
Note: Parenthesis ( ) indicate a revenue loss:

	
	
	Recurring or
	

	
	Estimated Impact on Revenues
	Nonrecurring
	Funds 

	
	FY 2002
	Full Year  
	     Impact     t     
	             Affected          .             

	
	$3,100
	$3,100
	Recurring
	Motor Vehicle Suspense

	
	
	
	
	


The estimate assumes approximately 1,548,000 registrations. Of the $3.1 million in estimated registration fees, approximately $1.86 million would support enforcement of the Mandatory Financial Responsibility Act, while $1.24 would fund a multi-language driver's license testing program. 

ADMINISTRATIVE IMPACT: By providing increased financial support for enforcing the Mandatory Financial Responsibility Act and multi-language testing program, the proposed measure would improve administration of New Mexico's transportation system.

TECHNICAL ISSUES: none.
OTHER IMPACTS AND ISSUES: none



















































